
Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council

June 2021 Clerk’s Report 
	1.0

	Blocked Drain - Opposite Old Post Office Keadby 
The Clerk has raised the issue with NLC Highways again.


	2.0

	Cemetery Footpaths

The grant application for the cemetery footpaths was successful and works should be completed by the end of August 2021


	3.0
	Grass Cutting - Mariners Arms Flats
There is a small area of grass at the entrance to Mariners Arms Flats that is not on the ONGO or JB Rural’s (the Parish Council’s verges grass cutting contractor) schedule. The Clerk has spoken with JB Rural and they will add the area to their schedule.


	4.0
4.1

4.2
	 Hedges on Crowle Bank Road
Cllr Buckley has spoken to the farmer responsible for some of the over-grown hedges and he has cut them back.

The Clerk has written to two properties on Crowle Bank Road requesting they cut back their over-grown hedges.


	5.0
	Memorial Plaque
The memorial plaque to Mr Bernie Shaw has been fixed to a picnic table at the Ropery.


	6.0
	Outdoor Gym Equipment
The Clerk has responded to the questions raised by a resident, with the majority of the input from Cllr Smith.


	7.0
	New Bench

A new bench for the end of Ferry Road, Althorpe is on order with Wybone and delivery will be 21st June.


	8.0
	ONGO Grass Cutting
The Clerk passed on to ONGO a complaint from a resident about the poor quality of the grass cutting in Day Close. The Clerk forwarded ONGO’s response to the resident.


	9.0
	Grave Plot Search

The Clerk has been contacted by a member of the public with a request to locate a grave from 1964 for the interment of ashes. The Clerk located the grave and passed the details to the funeral director.


	10.0
	No Metal Detector Signs

The delivery of the ‘No Metal Detector’ signs for the Ropery is expected by the end of June.


	11.0
	Size of Bus in Keadby
The Clerk has written to the Commercial Director of Stagecoach requesting they  use a smaller bus.

	12.0
	Fly Tipping- behind a Property in Chapel Lane
The Clerk has established that the property in question belongs to ONGO and has written to them requesting a site meeting to discuss the issue.


	13.0
	Washing of Playground equipment
The Clerk has spoken to the contractor, who said that he made a mistake with the pricing last year and that £192 was not sufficient for the cleaning of the playground equipment and surfaces at two sites. The Clerk has requested him to provide a new quotation.


	14.0
	Movement of Soil
SSE have informed the Clerk that there will be around 65 movements of soil a day.



	15.0
	Land at the Entrance to Keadby

Cllr Briggs forwarded the details of the owners of this land to the Clerk, who has written to them requesting that the area be tidied up or fenced.



18th June 2021
